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Technical Specifications 2014 911 GT3

Engine
Engine Concept Water-cooled six-cylinder boxer engine
Construction Aluminum engine block and cylinder heads

Valvetrain

Four overhead camshafts, four valves per cylinder, variable 
valve timing (VarioCam), hydraulic valve clearance 
compensation, direct fuel injection, a three-way catalytic 
converter per cylinder bank, each with two oxygen sensors, 
electronic ignition with solid ignition distribution (six active 
ignition modules).

Intake System Direct fuel injection

Lubrication Dry Sump

Electrical System 12 volt, three-phase generator; 2,100 W; battery 95 Ah, 520 A

Fuel Premium

Bore 102.0 mm

Stroke 77.5 mm

Displacement 3.8 liters

Maximum Horsepower 475 hp at 8.250/min

Maximum Torque 324 lb. ft. at 6.250/min

Compression ratio 12.9:1

Engine redline 9000 rpm

Output per liter 125 hp

Drivetrain Rear-wheel drive

Power unit
Transmission: Engine and transmission bolted together to form 
one drive unit, seven-speed dual clutch transmission (PDK) with 
controlled rear axle differential lock and PTV Plus.

Transmission

Automatic transmission 7-speed double-clutch (PDK)

Ratios

1st 3.75

2nd 2.38

3rd 1.72

4th 1.34

5th 1.11

6th 0.96

7th 0.84

Reverse 3.42

Final Drive Ratio 3.97

Clutch diameter 7.95/6.0 in.

Body

Two-seater coupé; lightweight body in an intelligent aluminum-
steel construction with fenders, doors, trunk and engine 
compartment lid made ​​of aluminum, driver and passenger 
airbags, side and head airbags for driver and front passenger.
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Dr. Ing. h. c. F. Porsche AG is the 
exclusive owner of the registered 

trademarks Porsche®, Carrera®, 
Cayman®, Cayenne®, Macan®, 

Panamera®, Targa®, Tiptronic®, the 
Porsche Crest and Porsche Design®. 

-------------------------------------- 

Permission to reprint any of the 
material published here is granted 
provided full credit is given to the 

Sage Tick and the author.

The Sage Tick  

Is published four times per year:  

March – Spring issue
June – Summer issue
September – Fall issue
December – Winter issue

Commercial ads  
Are available. Contact the Treasurer 
for more information. The following 
advertising rates are per issue: 

Business Card: $15 
1/4 page: $20 
1/2 page: $35 
Full page: $60 

Classified ads are free for PCA members. 
Because of limited space, they are distributed 

through the Silver Sage Region’s email 
updates. Email silversagepca@cableone.net 

for distribution via the club's periodic emails. 

The Sage Tick is the newsletter  of the 
Silver Sage Region of the Porsche Club of 
America. Opinions expressed are those of 

the authors. The editor reserves the right to 
edit all materials submitted. PCA and the 
Silver Sage Region are not responsible for 

services and merchandise advertised.

Articles, photos, and other submissions for 
the Sage Tick should be sent to the editor 
two weeks prior to the next publication date 

to be included in the following issue. 
Electronic submissions are preferred, but any 

form will be gladly accepted. 

Please email material or any questions to 

editor@silversageporsche.com
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APPOINTED POSITIONS

mailto:editor@silversageporsche.com
https://silversageporsche.com/?page_id=26
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L5lopi37AWnqpciIQmywqc5XYLY481Gcyr5KdZRkdDcPj997zO-BJEdog4Pvntdgv8d9TQqQmES_cWHc_GYg5ljY6WMnOP0gxPamtqJ8JBD8A6gwmIjSswpNjo4EkYzimb3BK_h6ke71m71MBOyLOB6_ndpUQl9_4qOIRIGamHA=&c=&ch=
https://silversageporsche.com/?page_id=26
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L5lopi37AWnqpciIQmywqc5XYLY481Gcyr5KdZRkdDcPj997zO-BJEdog4Pvntdgv8d9TQqQmES_cWHc_GYg5ljY6WMnOP0gxPamtqJ8JBD8A6gwmIjSswpNjo4EkYzimb3BK_h6ke71m71MBOyLOB6_ndpUQl9_4qOIRIGamHA=&c=&ch=
mailto:president@silversageporsche.com
mailto:vicepresident@silversageporsche.com
mailto:secretary@silversageporsche.com
mailto:treasurer@silversageporsche.com
mailto:pastpresident@silversageporsche.com
mailto:admin@silversageporsche.com
mailto:silversagepca@cableone.net
mailto:simtue@gmail.com
mailto:editor@silversageporsche.com
mailto:jsa58@hotmail.com
mailto:membership@silversageporsche.com
mailto:mmcudde@gmail.com
mailto:editor@silversageporsche.com
mailto:jsa58@hotmail.com
mailto:membership@silversageporsche.com
mailto:mmcudde@gmail.com
mailto:editor@silversageporsche.com
mailto:president@silversageporsche.com
mailto:vicepresident@silversageporsche.com
mailto:secretary@silversageporsche.com
mailto:treasurer@silversageporsche.com
mailto:pastpresident@silversageporsche.com
mailto:admin@silversageporsche.com
mailto:silversagepca@cableone.net
mailto:simtue@gmail.com


WINTER 2017 	 THE SAGE TICK	 PAGE "3

PRESIDENT ’S 
P A G E

JOHN SOMMERWERCK, SILVER SAGE PRESIDENT

As you read this column, winter is upon us. My 
911 is under cover and I am patiently waiting 
for the spring driving season. This is the time 
of the year I have very mixed emotions – I 
want to continue to drive, but I cannot wait for 
ski season to start.  Go figure?  While many of 
us have stored our cars for the winter, there are 
still many club events we can participate in. 

I am pleased to announce several changes.  
First, this is Frank Heinrichs first issue as Sage 
Tick editor.  Please join me in wishing Frank 
all the best and thanking him for his service to 
our region.  Next, I would like to announce we 
have a new webmaster, Randall Shane.  
Randall has developed a new look and feel for 
our website, and is in the process of reviewing 
with the Board.  I expect the updated website 
will be implemented in early 2018.  Randall 
will be developing an Instagram account for the 
region and integrating our social media 
presence with our webpage.  Thank You 
Randall for stepping up. 

In my last column I made some comments on 
our region’s attendance at the Spokane Porsche 
Parade.  When I made those 
comments, I did not know 
that due to her Parade 
attendance, one of our 
members, Leigh Wilson, 
would make the cover of the 
N o v e m b e r i s s u e o f 
Panorama Magazine.  If you 
haven’t seen the picture or 
accompanying article, I 
suggest you seek it out.  

While the driving season may be over for some 
us, I remind you that Derek Parker continues to 
find us great venues for our monthly Cruise 
Ins, where we come together to talk about all 
things Porsche.  Cruise IN venues change each 
month, so not only do we get to talk about all 
things Porsche, we get to visit and learn of new 
locales in the greater Boise area.  Thank You 
Derek. 

We had a great fall season.  As usual, Gary, Sid 
and their team put on another memorable 
Oktoberfast.  Molly and her Charity Committee 
hit it out of the park for our 2017 Charity, The 
Jesse Tree of ID.  At the October 27th Charity 
Auction over $21,000 was raised.  We continue 
to be a very giving region.  My thanks to both 
teams for jobs well done. 

The last big event for the year is our 
Christmas Party and awards banquet, which 
will be held on Saturday, Dec 2nd at the Arid 
Club.  There will be a great meal, dancing and 
the region officers for 2018 will be elected and 
installed.   

In January, we will be holding our new member 
meeting.  This is a great opportunity to 
come out and meet and great those 
members who joined or transferred into 
our region in 2017.  I hope to see you 
there.  We will be sending out the details 
in December.  
I wish you and your families the very best 
during the upcoming Holiday Season. 

Remembering, it is not just the cars, it’s 
the people.  Volunteers make our club 
successful. ❖

https://www.pca.org/panorama/edition/panorama-november-2017
https://www.pca.org/panorama/edition/panorama-november-2017
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TICK 
T A L K

FRANK HEINRICHS, SAGE TICK EDITOR

WOW! Isn’t this a wonderful time of the 
year! My first column as Editor will be spent 
giving thanks to many people that have 
helped me with this, my first Sage Tick 
newsletter. 

So let me start with a big thank you to Walt 
Thode for assisting me with the best 
guidance and support any new editor could 
ask for. Thank you Walt for all you do for 
both the Sage Tick and for the Silver Sage 
Region of the Porsche Club of America!
Without your help I probably would not have 
had half the articles and not gotten it to the 
printer until sometime in January 2018. 

Thanks to all the folks that have helped by 
authoring articles in this issue. It has made 
creating the pages for this quarter’s Sage 
Tick so rewarding. A big thank you goes out 
to Carol Brawley-Green for her two articles, 
one regarding the Charity Auction and the 
other covering the dinner for the Octoberfast 
weekend. Also a big thank you to Lindsey 
Robinson and Walt Gammill for their 
articles covering the Beartooth Highway 
Tour in September. Also for the article 
covering the Coffee & Cars drive that started 
out the Octoberfast weekend by Dennis and 
Patricia Dunlop. Ken Robinson also 
provided coverage of the Winery Tour on the 
morning beginning Octoberfast. A special 
article about a different kind of Porsche was 
also provided by Randy Bloom. Again 
Thank You all for taking the time  

Greg Myers also deserves special notice. 
Greg wonderful photos documented our 
events and saved the club budget from a 
major expense. The entire pictorial of the 
Octoberfast weekend is provided with his 
talents. Thank you Greg! 

On another note please take the time to look 
over what our new webmaster Randall Shane 
has designed for our club. The website 
address is www.SilverSagePorsche.com. 
Please notice that the address might look 
different. He has brought a fresh look and 
perspective to the site. Thank you to our 
current club President, John Sommerwerck 
for having spent the last few years taking 
care of the previous website and for putting 
out the call that eventually put both Randall 
and me in our respective positions. 

With Randall’s help we have set up new 
email addresses for each of the officers of 
the club, ie. President@, VicePresident@ 
and so on. We have also setup admin@ for 
the webmaster and editor@ for the editor. All 
e m a i l a d d r e s s e s e n d w i t h 
SilverSagePorsche.com. Drop me a line if 
you have any questions or comments. Even 
better if you want to submit an article using 
this email address. 

Stay tuned for more ideas coming regarding 
a possible “Tick Tech” and “Tick History” 
columns. 

I am truly excited about what we together 
can provide to the Club members through the 
Sage Tick!  

Every day is an adventure. Where are you 
going? ❖

http://www.SilverSagePorsche.com
mailto:president@SilverSagePorsche.com
mailto:VicePresident@SilverSagePorsche.com
mailto:admin@SilverSagePorsche.com
mailto:editor@SilverSagePorsche.com
http://SilverSagePorsche.com
http://www.SilverSagePorsche.com
mailto:president@SilverSagePorsche.com
mailto:VicePresident@SilverSagePorsche.com
mailto:admin@SilverSagePorsche.com
mailto:editor@SilverSagePorsche.com
http://SilverSagePorsche.com
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And the dol la rs jus t kept “ ro l l ing” 
in…………….. Thanks to Molly Cuddeford’s 
guidance and expertise and the members who 
took the time and effort to help. This year the 
funds raised will go to “The Jesse Tree” a 
group that helps families in need to funds to 
avoid becoming homeless by providing one-
time rent assistance and case management. 
This assistance is often the start of a new 
beginning for those in receipt of the help. Not 

only in the “immediate”, but 
also the faith and hope to 
move forward. 

Gary Cuddeford was the 
auctioneer, with help from 
assistant Sid Cannon. The 
live auction is always very 
entertaining as many club 
members become involved in 
the bidding “war”. Rob and 
Becky Grover keep track of 
our bids and collect these 
funds. This year we raised 
over $21,000, by far the most 
we’ve ever raised for our 
charity. 

Many thanks to all who 
donated for the silent and live 
auctions and helped set up the 
Sapphire Room for the event. 
Silver Sage may well be on 
our way to another Public 
Service Award at next year’s 
Parade. ❖

CHARITY AUCTION REPORT
(CAROL BRAWLEY–GREEN)
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BEARTOOTH – BUCKET LIST REDUCED
(WALT GAMMILL)

Driving the Beartooth Highway, that 11,000-
foot-high twister near the Northeast corner of 
Yellowstone, has been on my Bucket List for a 
while. I just missed it two years ago returning 
from Escape in Rapid City. It had just been 
closed for the season by snow. 

So last year at a 
board meeting 
d e v o t e d t o 
p lanning th is 
year’s events, I 
t e n t a t i v e l y 
suggested a tour 
o v e r t h e 
Beartooth. The 
Board okayed it, 
and I s tar ted 
looking into it. 
L a s t t i m e 
t h r o u g h 
Yellowstone, we had nine 
cars, so I figured I would 
plan for ten, and got three 
nights’ lodging set up in 
West Yellowstone, Red 
Lodge, and Jackson. Those 
ten slots filled right away, 
so I was able to add five. 
Those filled up, so I 
begged the venues for five 
more, got them set up, and they filled up. I 
closed it at twenty, but there was still interest! 
Who woulda thought? Ultimately, we had three 
cancellations, no more signups, and seventeen 
cars set out on a sunny September morning. 

West Yellowstone holds special interest for me, 
since I lived there for a couple years when my 
Park Ranger father was stationed at the 
entrance there. In reviewing dinner venues, I 

checked out a “Gastro-Pub” called Madison 
Crossing and found that it was set in the former 
schoolhouse and that their lounge used to be 
the first grade classroom. Since I started first 
grade in West Yellowstone, I must have been in 
that very room, so of course we had to have 
dinner there. No resemblance to a classroom, 

but a really nice dinner 
venue. They were not able 
to tell me what they did 
with my desk. I’m pretty 
sure it sat where the taps 
were. 

Before we left the next 
morning, I walked past the 
old train depot where my 

sister and I 
used to play, 
and followed 
a n 
“Employees 
Only” path 
through the 
trees near the 
Park entrance 
to get a view 
of the old log 
d u p l e x w e 
lived in. It 
was old then, 

and all these years later it’s still being used! 

The rest of the trip continued uneventfully, 
aside from a suicidal rabbit and an angry bull 
Bison. My thanks to the 32 patient folks who 
followed my lead, mostly. ❖
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On September 8, 2017, seventeen Porsches 
headed out from Boise with Walt Gammill as 
our leader. Our objective was to drive the 
Beartooth Highway in southwestern Montana, 
but this naturally involved visits to Yellowstone 
National Park. On our way, we stopped in Arco 
at the city park and ate our bag lunches 
together. Then we moved on to West 
Yellowstone to spend the night. The drive was 
beautiful with some trees starting to turn colors 
for Fall. When we arrived at the Holiday Inn 
we all settled in and picked a dinner venue. 
Walt and several other people chose to go to 
Madison Crossing, Walt's old primary school, 
now a shopping mall. He even gave some 
people a tour. After arriving back at the hotel 
many met and visited the night away in the 
hotel lobby.  

On the 9th, we met in the parking lot and 
prepared for our trip into Yellowstone. After a 
quick briefing by Walt we were off again. We 

entered Yellowstone from the west entrance. 
This park is so beautiful. We drove along a 
river and passed many areas where the hot pots 
were active. We drove into Canyon Village got 
some snacks and stretched our legs. Next, after 
Walt went over the route for the afternoon, we 
were off to the Grand Canyon of Yellowstone. 
Unfortunately, Ken thought I was listening to 

the instructions and I thought he was. No big 
deal; you just follow the car ahead of you, 
right? This is where we had a bit of trouble. We 
were one of the first 4 cars out of the Village 
and noticed no one was behind us. We kept 
calling on the radio that no one was behind us 
and we needed to wait, but the drivers in the 
front couldn’t hear our radio. We decided to go 
back and gather the group. Much to the others 
dismay, we went back and got the group lost. 
All but Jeff and Marlee were wise enough to 
follow the directions Walt gave at the last stop 
and not follow us. The four of us drove around 
looking for the group, and ended up finding 
them about an hour later. As we all headed to 
the northeast gate there was a bit of wildlife. 
We saw antelope and bison. At one point of the 
drive traffic slowed down to almost a stop to 
view bison battling to see who would get to 
stay in the herd and all of a sudden one ran 
across the road in front of one of our cars. We 

were back in the line 
and I was thankful 
that it didn’t charge 
our car! I got some 
great pictures of the 
male that got kicked 
out of the herd. We 
drove looking for 
someplace to stop for 
l u n c h , b u t t h e r e 
didn’t seem to be 
anywhere along the 

road where 17 cars 
could park. We ended up leaving the park 
and stopping at a city park just outside the 

gate. We ate our lunches and noticed clouds 
were rolling in. Walt encouraged us to finish 
our lunches quickly so we could outrun the 
storm. We left in 2 groups so that we could get 
a nice run up the Beartooth Highway. It is a 
curvy, steep road that climbed to 10,947 feet. 
We stopped many times to get photos of this 
amazing road. The scenery on the back side of 

BEARTOOTH HIGHWAY TRIP
(LINDSEY ROBINSON)
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the climb was so beautiful—a big lush green 
valley. The road down seemed much quicker 
than the way up. We 
s t o p p e d a t R o c k 
C r e e k R e s o r t i n 
M o n t a n a f o r t h e 
night. This resort is 
situated right along a 
rushing river. The 
grounds were lovely. 
We sat outside at a 
picnic table and 
visited before 
d i n n e r. T h e 
weather was 
p e r f e c t ! 
D i n n e r w a s 
served at Old 
P i n e y . T h e 
food was so 
great and the 
waitresses did 
a g o o d j o b 
getting us all 
fed. We celebrated some birthdays and then 
some people shut the bar down watching the 
Boise State Football game. The game was 
only available in the bar because our room 
televisions didn’t have the needed channel. 
Apparently those in the bar actually had to 
leave at halftime because the bar was closing. 
The restaurant staff was ready to go home.  

The next morning we drove into Red Rock to 
gas up and prepare for our drive to Cody. We 
were happy to find non-ethanol gas. After we 
got gassed up we headed to Cody, Wyoming 
and then to Yellowstone Park again through 
the east gate. On the way, we drove through 
old towns and a big long valley. As we drove 
into Cody a couple of deer thought it would 
be a good idea to cross the busy road in 
downtown Cody. Luckily, we all went on our 
way without a scratch! Thank goodness the 

car behind us was paying attention. We 
stopped at the visitor center, stretched our 

legs, ate a free 
C l i f f B a r 
provided by 
t h e v i s i t o r 
center, and 
g o t g o i n g 
a g a i n . R e x 
a n d M a r y 
B e t h 
C h a n d l e r 
s t a y e d i n 
Cody a bi t 
longer to see 
the Buffalo 
Bill Museum 
of the West 

and said they really enjoyed it. 
We then headed into the most 
interesting landscape of rock 
formations. We even passed a 
couple of very interesting 
homes. The drive into the park 

through the east gate began with lots of 
burned out forest. Seeing all the burned out 
areas made me miss the green trees that used 

to be there. We drove around the beautiful 
massive Yellowstone Lake to the Fishing 
Bridge picnic area. There we met up with 
most of our group and ate a quick lunch, 
then, after everyone picking the site they 
wanted to see, we split up to go our own way. 

	

BEARTOOTH HIGHWAY TRIP
(CONTINUED)
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We walked along the fishing bridge and were 
amazed at the clear water. We then got back in 
our cars and headed to Jackson with a stop along 
the way at Jenny Lake. The Tetons are so 

amazing, even in the pouring rain. After a quick 
stop we headed to the Parkway Inn in Jackson. 
Many of us gathered on balconies and patios to 
visit and discuss the day’s experiences. We 
finished the night with a delicious dinner at the 
Gunbarrel Restaurant. Well, almost finished the 
night. There was one more item on the agenda. 
M a r y B e t h a n d J a n P a r k i n s o n m a d e 
arrangements to have a surprise birthday cake for 
Rex. We all “hid” in the breakfast room at the 
hotel; as Rex came in we yelled “surprise!” 

The next day we ate our breakfast and headed 
home on our own. This was one more amazing 
trip with the Silver Sage Porsche Club in our 
fun Porsche 911. We can’t wait to go on our 
next one. Where will it be? ❖ We fi x everything

Cars •Trucks• RV’s
But take your Porsche to Red’s

3183 S. Federal Way 
Boise

342-3651
www.dowdysauto.com

Mon-Fri 7:30-6:00
Sat 9:00-4:00

Vehicle 
service so 
good you’ll 
never miss a 
club Rally

BEARTOOTH 
(CONTINUED)
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This year’s Silver Sage PCA Oktoberfast included 
a Saturday evening banquet preceding the Sunday 
Car Show at the Village in Meridian. Members 

from High Desert 
PCA from Bend, 
O R a n d I n l a n d 
N o r t h w e s t P C A 
f r o m e a s t e r n 
Washington joined us for this fun-filled 
event. 

Thanks to Pat 
C l i f f o r d f o r 
arranging and 
coordinating the 
f o o d a n d 
beverages at Big 
A l ’s f o r t h e 
banquet. 

Our main guest and speaker for the evening was a 
16-year-old Idaho native, Sting Ray Robb, who 
l i v e s i n P a y e t t e , I D . H i s w e b s i t e , 
www.stingrayrobb.com, gives his full biography 
from the time he started with go-carts at the age 
of five, through his racing career to date. He will 
now be competing as a pro Mazda Driver in 2017, 
to further his aspiration to be able to compete 
eventually as an Indy car driver. 

The evening was capped off by the legendary 
George Follmer, who lives in Meridian, giving 
Sting Ray some racing encouragement. George 
also mentioned that Sting Ray’s name likely will 

not get him any endorsements from Ford Motor 
Co. 

A good time was enjoyed by all. ❖

OKTOBERFAST SATURDAY NIGHT DINNER
(CAROLE BRAWLEY-GREEN)

http://www.stingrayrobb.com
http://www.stingrayrobb.com
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Thirty-two cars set off from Porsche of Boise on a 
beautiful fall morning, their occupants having 
partaken of the dealer’s morning hospitality. It was 
a substantial group of cars with the numbers 
swelled by several 
from the Inland 
Northwest chapter 
in Spokane, who 
were down for the 
w e e k e n d t o 
participate in the 
e v e n t s o f 
Octoberfast 

Ably lead by Bob 
D e n t o n o n a 
sometimes spirited drive up 
highway 55 to Horseshoe 
Bend and along the shining 
w a t e r s o f t h e l o w e r 
Payette, we left Banks and headed to 
Crouch where a stop was made with the 
cars pulling up outside the town’s main 
restaurant. 

The appearance of the 
Porsches caused some alarm 
for the proprietor of the 
establishment, who assumed 
she had forgotten a booking 
and that we were there to eat 
at her restaurant that was not 
yet open. Having been 
reassured that this was not the case she kindly 
opened the restaurant to those who needed its 
facilities. It was noted that the menu looked pretty 
good. 

At this point the group split with around half 
returning to Boise via Banks and Horseshoe bend 
while the remainder proceeded to complete the 
loop back to Boise via Lowman and Idaho City. 
Some cars travelled directly while the majority 
took a break and had lunch at the Southfork Lodge 
in Lowman. 

Partway up the hill out of Lowman the radio 
crackled with the news that some wildlife (stags or 
jags, we couldn’t tell) had been spotted. This was 
followed shortly by the appearance of some exotic 

wildlife in the form of two early 60s E-types 
which appeared to be the advance guard of 
a British contingent following somewhat 
later. A quip that the Morris Minor van 
accompanying them probably was carrying 
p a r t s w a s j u s t i f i e d w h e n J o h n 
Sommerwerck subsequently noted that he 

had passed a Bug-Eye 
Sprite stopped on the side 
of Highway 21 some 
miles further on. 

After a brief stop in an 
extremely busy Idaho 
C i t y, w h i c h w a s 
celebrating “Idaho 
City Days,” the group 
returned to Boise past 
Lucky Peak. 

The whole trip was 
an extremely pretty 

drive, in particular the 
autumn colors around 
Lowman with low shrubs 

making even the burnt-out areas picturesque and 
confirming that Idaho is a great place to go for a 
drive, especially in the fall. ❖ 

OCTOBERFAST COFFEE & CARS
(DENIS & PATRICIA DUNLOP)
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The weather on October 7th could not have 
been better.  A group of 20 cars gathered at 
Lyle Pearson on a cool crisp fall morning for 
a drive to wine country.  Bob and Vickie 
Pentecost led the group on a scenic drive 
through rural southwest Idaho to the 
Sunnyslope region.  Our first stop was a new, 
up and coming winery called Scoria 

Vineyards and Winery.  The exterior was 
a plain warehouse like structure on a 
gravel lot, but the interior was very artsy 
and the staff was very professional.  We 
were treated to a tasting of Riesling, 
Chardonnay, and Cabernet Sauvignon.   
The wine was wonderful, and group was 
happy to socialize and talk about cars.  
Lindsey and I managed to meet some 
new club members and learn about their cars.  

We wrapped up by making our wine 
purchases and it was time to head off to the 
next winery. 

Konig Winery was a stark contrast in venue.  
It is a new location with a beautiful tasting 
room and winery overlooking the snake river 
valley.  There are both indoor and outdoor 

seating areas.  Most of the group choose to 
g r a b o u r b o x 
lunches f rom 
J i m m y J o h n s 
and sit outside.  
T h e s t a f f 
b r o u g h t t h e 
tastings to us, as 
we enjoyed the 
sunshine and the 
c o n v e r s a t i o n 
between friends.   

As lunch and the 
wine tastings wound down, people trickled 

back to the parking lot and made there way 
back to town.  It truly was a very pleasant 
day. ❖

2017 OCTOBERFAST WINE TOUR
(KEN ROBINSON)
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PORSCHE AUßERORDENTLICH (EXTRAORDINARY)
 (RANDY BLOOM)

Dallan	 Schenk	 went	 to	 an	 auc/on	 last	

October	and	bought	a	red	Porsche	to	go	with	

the	 silver	 911	 that	 is	 already	 in	 his	 garage;	

nothing	 too	 unusual	 in	 that	 statement.	 But	

the	Porsche	he	 came	home	with	 is	 far	 from	

ordinary.	 Like	 other	 Porsches	 built	 in	 1958,	

Dallan’s	 108K	 has	 an	 air-cooled	 engine	 but	

it’s	 powered	 by	

d i e s e l .	 F rom	

1956	 to	 1963	

over	 120,000	

Porsche	 Diesel	

tractors	 were	

produced	in	four	

models:	 Juniors	

(l ike	 Dallan’s)	

had	 a	 s ing le	

c y l i n d e r .	

Standards	 had	

two	 cylinders,	

S upe rs	 t h ree	

cylinders,	 and	 Masters	 four	 cylinders.	 The	

cylinders,	 pistons	 and	heads	were	 individual	

and	 interchangeable,	 which	 probably	 would	

facilitate	 easier	 repairs	 on	 the	 farm	 if	

something	failed.		

Approximately	 1,000	 Porsche-Diesel	 tractors	

were	sold	in	North	America,	but	due	to	their	

unique	collectability	there	are	probably	more	

than	 that	 here	 today	 as	 many	 have	 been	

imported.	S/ll,	they	are	rare	to	see	in	person,	

so	 visitors	 to	 Oktoberfast	 got	 a	 treat	 when	

Dallan	came	rumbling	into	the	Village.	

Dallan’s	 son	 sparked	

the	 idea	 to	 get	 a	

Porsche	 tractor.	 AYer	

s ome	 p r e l im i n a r y	

inves/ga/on,	 Dallan	

traveled	 to	 the	 Nixon	

a u c / o n	 i n	 S o u t h	

D a k o t a	 w h e r e	 9	

tractors	 of	 varying	

specs	 were	 on	 offer.	

The	 Junior	 that	 would	

come	 home	 with	 him	

was	 in	 the	 middle	 of	

the	 list,	 and	 aYer	 a	 successful	 bid,	 Dallan	

bought	 a	 trailer	 and	 headed	 back	 to	 Idaho,	

his	prize	in	tow.		

As	 to	why	 he	 decided	 to	 buy	 it,	 Dallan	 says	

that	just	walking	by	it	makes	him	smile;	isn’t	

that	reason	enough	to	have	any	Porsche?	❖	
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OKTOBERFAST!!! CAR SHOW PICTORIAL

This pictorial was created using the fabulous photos taken by Mr. 
Greg Myers. Thank you Greg for documenting all things Silver 
Sage. Editors Note: I was not made aware of  any final results from the judging and please 
forgive me if  I missed the picture of  your Porsche as there were just too many photos. All photos 
are posted on Greg’s Flicker account.
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OKTOBERFAST!!! CAR SHOW PICTORIAL
(Continued)
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OKTOBERFAST!!! CAR SHOW PICTORIAL
(Continued)
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* OAC. Payments based upon MSRP of $54,760 for a Model Year 2017 Macan. Price excludes any title, taxes, registration, license fees, insurance, maintenance and dealer fees. Lease payments of $597 for 36 months 
total $21,492. Total due from customer at signing $3,999 (first month’s payment and capitalized cost reduction of $2,763.56). No security deposit required. At lease end, lessee pays excess wear, $.30/mile over 
22,500. Purchase option at lease end $33,951.20 plus taxes. Specific vehicles and options are subject to availability and your price may vary. For additional information see Porsche of Boise or visit Porsche.com/usa.

** Manufacturer’s Suggested Retail Price. Excludes tax; title; registration; delivery, processing and handling fee; dealer charges. Dealer sets actual selling price.

©2017 Porsche Cars North America, Inc.  Porsche recommends seat belt usage and observance of traffic laws at all times

The 2017 Macan. 
Starting at $47,800.**

Porsche of Boise 
7607 W. Gratz Drive 
Boise, Idaho 83709  
1.800.621.1775  
boise.porschedealer.com

STK #: 17P209

$597* /MONTH
36MTHS

$3,999 due at lease signing
Excludes tax, title, doc and license fees. 
No security deposit required.

OR LEASE FOR
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PO Box 912
Boise, ID 83701
Silversageporsche.com
editor@silversageporsche.com

Address Service Requested

Silver	Sage	Email	

The	Silver	Sage	Region	uses	email	to	communicate	with	members	and	other	interested	people.		
Messages	contain	informa/on	about	upcoming	events,	a	calendar	of	events,	classified	ads	and	
other	maaers.	The	frequency	of	messages	is	rarely	more	than	one	per	day	and	usually	fewer	
than	three	per	week.	No	one	sees	your	email	address	unless	you	are	hos/ng	an	event	or	place	

an	ad.	Your	email	address	is	never	given	away	or	sold!	You	can	unsubscribe	at	any	5me.		

If	you	are	not	currently	receiving	the	email	messages	and	would	like	to	see	what	you	are	
missing,	please	send	a	message	to	SilverSagePCA@cableone.net	

Greetings from the Silver Sage Region of the Porsche Club of America!  The 
Silver Sage Region is proud to have been a part of the Porsche Club of America 

since 1966. Our membership includes Porsche enthusiasts from all over 
southern Idaho and eastern Oregon, with a concentration in the Boise area. 

December
Dec. 2: Christmas Party, Officer Installation & 
Awards Banquet
Dec. 21: Porsche Cruise-in

January
Jan. 13: New Member’s Dinner
Jan. 18: Porsche Cruise-in

February
Feb. 10: Tech Session @ EuroSport
Feb. 14: Porsche Cruise-in

March
Mar. 3: Tech Session
Mar. 21: Porsche Cruise-in
Mar. 24: House Cleaning Auction

Note: Silver Sage Board Meetings are on the first 
Wednesday of the month, 6:30 pm at Porsche of 
Boise
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